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Message from the Deputy Headteacher
Dear Parents and Carers

I am delighted to be back at Meadow Park 
following our Mandarin Excellence experience in 
Shanghai, China. The students not only 
represented Meadow Park, but also the Finham 
Park MAT and also the United Kingdom and they 
were fantastic ambassadors. I had the honour of 
being the keynote speaker at the opening 
ceremony, hosted at Fudan University. It was an 
absolute pleasure to spend time with the students 
and watch them develop not only their Mandarin 
language skills, but also develop their confidence, 
resilience, team work as well as a cultural 
understanding of China. Meadow Park School 
was consistently praised by our Chinese hosts 
and indeed by the British Council, the British 
Chamber of Commerce, and the British Embassy. 
I was so proud of them all! We look forward to 
planning an equally exciting experience for our 
future year groups who are studying Mandarin. 

Yesterday we celebrated Sports Day. Whilst the 
weather was not what we were hoping for, that did 
not stop us and we were able to put into place 
‘Plan B’ to ensure that students were still able to 
take part in a range of sporting activities. I know 
that the ‘tug of war’ proved to be very popular and 
it was great fun seeing the students competing in 
their Year Groups and their Houses. Our new 
House Mascots made their debut yesterday –
designed by our students, they are a new addition 
to the school and we look forward to seeing them 
make appearances at key events!
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In a special end of year assembly today, I 

reflected on the many achievements of the 

students throughout the year. It was also an 

opportunity to announce the winners of both the 

Sports Day Cup and the House Cup. The Heads 

of Houses and their mascots, joined me to 

announce the winners. It was a closely fought 

competition throughout the year, with two Houses 

finishes in joint second place. However, there 

could only be one winner and I proudly presented 

the Sports Day Cup to Lunar and the House Cup 

to Orbis. Congratulations to all students and staff 

in those Houses!

Head Students and House Captains were also 

announced today, following a rigorous interview 

process. I am delighted to announce our new 

Head Students are Bahaa and Gabriella; I look 

forward to working with them throughout next 

year. 

It has been a bumper year at Meadow Park with 

lots to celebrate and I would like to thank you all 

for your support. 

I wish you a lovely summer break and look 

forward to seeing you all again in September –

remember, students return on Tuesday 2nd

September for the new academic year. 

With best wishes

Mrs Pettman

Headteacher



















As a reminder, we’re using #easyfundraising to help raise money for 
Finham Park Multi Academy Trust in 2025. To get involved, sign up and 
shop via the easyfundraising website or App with over 8,000 retailers. 

You’ll raise free donations for us as you shop online at no extra cost! All the 
big names including eBay, Tesco, John Lewis & Partners, TUI, and many 
more will donate. We’ll be so grateful for your donations! Plus, sign up 

today and we could win a £500 donation: 
https://join.easyfundraising.org.uk/finham-park-multi-academy-

trust/9iw43f/c2s/ahT9IaEN/CE946/facebook/

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fjoin.easyfundraising.org.uk%2ffinham-park-multi-academy-trust%2f9iw43f%2fc2s%2fahT9IaEN%2fCE946%2ffacebook%2f&c=E,1,Mxrv9AaHyAij5UILSXTnUHY7B63GSjHphb3RhNvj6hKO7R8UvCwKlY1dZNW-6TABB2AfpMZWf-OV5vc1J4-LbjhSg0nw7EAwDtiVcfHc_adBOxY,&typo=1&ancr_add=1




Paul Rule

Child Protection Officer &  

Senior Pastoral Support Manager










